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       From the Master 

     Bill Harvey 
 

 
 

 

     Dear brothers, it is now September and it’s that 
time of year when the hot summer season is soon a 
memory and the fall one is upon us.  Our lives are 
like the seasons: we have good and bad times in our 
lives, times when one is born with no hair, and a 
time when you have lots of it and then back to thin 

hair again.  God in His wisdom tells us that there is a time to plant, and a time to har-
vest.  Hopefully we have planted the seeds of friendship and brotherly love.  The richest 
man (or woman) in the world will be miserable without friendship and love of their 
friends and family.  I didn’t really know very many of the regulars here at Suburban 
until I started in line as an officer of the Lodge.  As I have interviewed several members 
for the “Have you met?” column in our newsletter, I’ve found out a lot about my broth-
ers  and have grown to know them as I never would have just sitting on the sidelines.  
Each of you are unique individuals and as I have grown to know you, I have grown to 
love you as my brother and appreciate who you are for what you give to our Fraternity.  
If we could all “walk in someone’s moccasins for a mile”, then we would understand 
better where someone is coming from and why they act the way they do. 
     As eight months have passed so far as you’re Master, I am looking back and asking 
myself: what have I accomplished and what could I have done better.  I have tried to do 
things that I thought you would enjoy and also to try and throw in a little Masonic edu-
cation along the way.  Please let me know what you would like to happen at Lodge so 
our meetings can be more enjoyable to everyone.   
     Since my last letter to you, we have had our annual picnic and we had about 125 in 
attendance.  My thanks to Senior Warden Wayne Carby and everyone else who helped 
set up everything, serve the food and stayed to clean up.  This is a large undertaking and 
needs all the help we can get to make it a fun time for all.   
     In August, we initiated 4 new Master Masons in the famous Suburban style.  The 
house was packed and everyone enjoyed the meal that was served by Lorraine Assem-
bly, Rainbow for Girls.  Thank you, Aunt Rose Flamm for your volunteering the young 
ladies to prepare and serve our meal.  This is very special to me that they did this for 
our Lodge. 
     On July 31st, 21 members of Suburban traveled to DePauw Lodge in New Albany, 
Indiana to watch 2 candidates receive the Entered Apprentice, Indiana style.  I think the 
Master was quite appreciative that so many from one Lodge showed up.  I hope that we 
can do more of this so we can make friends in other jurisdictions. 
     Our Family night in August was a great success.  With over 100 in attendance, good 
food and entertainment by the “Bodacious Band” everyone seemed to have a good time.  
The family nights are a lot of work but quite well worth the energy expended as this is 
what Masonry is all about: Friendship, Morality and Brotherly Love!  I do hope each of 

(Continued on page 2,  see “you enjoyed”) 
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From the Desk 

 of the Secretary 
 

Joe Marshall 
  
 
 

      Suburban Lodge Stats  
 
Entered Apprentices:   Conferred by Rusty Portman 
         
Fellow Crafts:              Conferred by Mark Galloway 
 
          
Master Masons:          Conferred by Wayne Carby 
 
 Clinton Carrier,           August 23, 2007 
 Jonathan Treadway     August 23, 2007 
 Joe Hardman               August 23, 2007 
 Lewis Riddle Jr.          August 23, 2007 

 

Congratulations to our newest 
Members of Suburban Lodge 

Lewis Riddle, Jonathan Treadway,Clinton Carrier & 
Joe Hardman 
 
____________________________________________ 
     
Affiliations By Transfer:  None 
Plural Members:           None  
Reinstatements:         Stewart Cooper 8/18/2007
   
Demits:         Stewart Cooper  9/6/2007 
 
Deaths     Brother,  Robert Dawes Passed away 9/2/2007 

you enjoyed yourself and I’m looking forward to our last 
one of this year  in November. 
     They say how time flies when you are having fun, and I 
have had fun serving my brothers from the East.  As I look 
forward to my retirement from DuPont next year, I hope to 
be able to be more involved in the inner workings of my 
Lodge and get out more and visit some.  It is a blessing to 
be able to meet with many of my brothers each Thursday, 
and other days also, and share words and thoughts together.  
I hope that you have a wonderful fall season and I will talk 
to you in the December newsletter.   
     God bless you and yours, stay safe and stay happy.  
Come to Lodge sometime.  We miss you! 
 

Fraternally, 
Bill Harvey, Sr . 

Master 
 

 

(Continued from page 1) 
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Have you met? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 This month’s “Have you met……..? Mason is 
Brother Elvin Glen Wells, a 31 year member here at Sub-
urban Lodge. 
 
     Elvin, or as he is better known, Glen, was born in 
Munfordsville, KY on Jan 6, 1941.  He didn’t stay there 
long, as he moved to Louisville when he was 1 year old. 
     He attended Johnson Elementary, Ahrens Trade 
School and Watterson College, all here in Louisville, and 
obtained an Associates Degree from Watterson. 
     When Glen was about 21, he joined the United States 
Air Force in 1962 and served until 1966.  He served as a 
Flight Line Technician. 
     After his time serving Uncle Sam, he worked for 7 
years at Tube Turns Co, 7 years at Roller Die and Form-
ing Co, and 20 years at Naval Ordinance (his military 
time allowed him to get a total of 20 years at Naval Ordi-
nance).  Glen retired from Ordinance in 1995 and has 
pretty much devoted lots of time to our Fish Stand. 
     Glen met his wife, Jo Ann, who is from Grayson 
County, KY, here in Louisville and they were married in 
1964.  They have two daughters, Paula and Carolyn, who 
are past Rainbow Girls.  They have 4 grand daughters, 3 
of whom are in Rainbow.  The youngest is still a little 
young for Pledge. 
     1976 is the year that Glen joined Suburban Lodge and 
he served 2 years as Tyler so Bro. Ken Elbert could sit in 
Lodge when his son Jon was Master.  Glen is our man 
who orders fish and supplies and comes over early to 
check them in when they are delivered. 
     He and his wife Jo Ann are both long time members of 
Southern Star Chapter 154, Order of Eastern Star, which 
meets here at our Lodge. 
     Glen wanted everyone to know that he really enjoys 
working with them at the Fish Stand, which seems to be  

 
his main hobby.  Thanks Glen, for your dedication to our 
Fish Stand and in helping to make it run smoother.  Just 
as one person can spoil an operation, one person such as 
Glen helps to make it all work better.  Thank you for your 
hard work.  

Glen Wells 
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SUBURBAN LODGE 
MASON OF THE YEAR  

 

Use this form (or construct one similar) to place your vote for your 
pick for Suburban Lodge, Mason of the year. 

 
I choose Brother:___________________(please print), a Mason in 
good standing in Suburban lodge #740 F &AM, for the first annual 
award of “Suburban Lodge Mason of the year” for the year 2007. 
 
I feel he deserves this award because: _______________________ 
______________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________ 
 
 
Signed: Brother_____________________ 
 

 

 

Please clip and mail this form to Mark Galloway, 205 E. Esplanade Ave., Louisville, KY 40214 by 
November 1st so all forms can be counted. After tabulation, award of a plaque of recognition 
(SPONSORED BY THE LINE OFFICERS FUND) will be awarded to the deserving brother on No-
vember 29th at our next family night. Please attend that night to cheer this deserving brother on. 
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TEXAS STUFFED GRILLED BURGERS 
 
"A great change to the usual grilled burgers. 
These burgers are stuffed with ham, cheese, 
mushrooms, and onions then slow grilled. Grill 
over hickory or mesquite wood if possible for 
better flavor! A sure family pleaser!" 
 
 
INGREDIENTS 

5 pounds lean ground beef 
6 tablespoons Worcestershire sauce 
2 teaspoons hickory seasoning (optional) 
salt and pepper to taste 
2 cups chopped onion 
2 cups chopped fresh mushrooms 
2 cups chopped cooked ham 
3 cups shredded Cheddar cheese 

DIRECTIONS 
Preheat a grill for high heat. When the grill 

is hot, lightly oil the grate.  
In a large bowl, mix together the ground 

beef, Worcestershire sauce, hickory sea-
soning, salt and pepper until well 
blended. Make 20 balls, and flatten into 
patties. On one half of the patties, dis-
tribute the onions, mushrooms, ham and 
cheese. Carefully cover the piles with 
the remaining patties, making sure to 
seal all of the edges of the patties to-
gether tightly and enclose the filling.  

Grill the patties for 8 to 10 minutes per side, 
or until meat is well done, and cheese in 
the center is melted.  

 
 

Master Mason Degree Dinner 8-23-07 
Served by Lorraine Assembly #6 
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Cherokee DeMolay is growing at a very rapid 
pace.  Thirteen new members have joined the Chapter this 
year.  Last year, we took in eight new members for the en-
tire year.  As you can see, we hope to double our number of 
new members from last year. 
 

Congratulations to Aaron Bott and Patrick Fos-
ter.  Both of these young men have earned their “Founders 
Award”.  This means that they both have brought five 
members in to DeMolay.  Tim Wemes is one member 
away from the “Blue Honor Key.”  This means Tim has 
brought nine members into DeMolay. 
 

On the evening of September 11, 2007, Cherokee 
presented Suburban Social Club a plaque to thank Subur-
ban for their continued support.  Matthew Wemes made 
the presentation at the Social Club’s regular stated meeting. 
 

On September 17th at our regular stated meeting, 
Cherokee conferred both degrees on two new members.  
We welcome Jonathon Klapheke and Franklin Austin . 
Brother Tim  Wemes brought both of these young men to 
Cherokee.  We hope to have four more new members at 
our October 15th meeting. 
 

On October 13th Cherokee will host a Halloween 
dance.  The dance will be held at the FOP lodge on Price 
Lane.  We have invited Rainbow, Jobs and DeMolay from 
all over the state.  Thanks to Brother Stan Robinson for 
helping Cherokee reserve the lodge!!!!! 
 

Some of our upcoming activities include: lock-ins, 
ritual practices, Debbie Ballinger’s Installation, shopping 
for the Salvation Army Angel tree and bowling.  We also 
have one more bake sale on October 6th.  This will be the 
last one for the year. 
 
Thanks to all of the Suburban lodge family, for your con-
tinued support of Cherokee Chapter.   
 

Greg Coffey 
 Chapter Advisor 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This has been an exciting time for our girls, as 
they have now attended Kentucky’s Grand Assembly, 
which was held June 29th, 30th, and July 1st.   It was very 
different this year as we stayed at the Holiday Inn - Down-
town at 2nd and Broadway, and held our Grand Sessions  at 
the Scottish Rite Temple.   It helped so much that Jon El-
bert drove a school bus, which he had  arranged for  Grand 
Assembly, to take us to and from these locations, and Ken 
Elbert helped at the bus stops.  
 

The girls participated in the competitions for 
scrapbook, aprons, dance team, door decoration, Grand 
Representative costume, ritual work, and Miss Service.    
Six of our girls, Jana Givens, Miranda Klinglesmith, Jes-
sica Galloway, Michaela Reams, Tara Paris, and Rachel 
Forseth, competed in the individual ritual work, and I am 
happy to say that each earned her Certificate of Profi-
ciency.   
 

Our Assembly received the following appoint-
ments for this year:  Lindsey Reams - Grand Recorder; 
Jana Givens - Grand Messenger; Lauryn Reams and 
Mandy Caffee - Jr. Grand Executive Board; Michaela 
Reams - Grand Representative to Mississippi & The Philip-
pines;  Jessica Galloway - Grand Representative to 
Texas; Danella Galloway - Grand Representative to Geor-
gia & North Carolina. 
 

This year we will be helping with the Grand Wor-
thy Advisor’s Project, Camp BraveHeart, to raise funds to 
send children to this Camp, which is for children with heart 
problems.  by selling purses, tote bags, and back packs in 
various materials with frog designs (or a material of the 
customer’s choice) made by Ann Elbert.  If you are inter-
ested in ordering an item, please contact Aunt Rose or Ann 
Elbert.  In addition, we are still continuing to save Coke 
tabs for the Ronald McDonald House. 
 

I want to thank each of our Advisory Board Mem-
bers who helped me so much and chaperoned  our girls at 
Grand Assembly:   Paula Wells, Carolyn Reams, Ann El-
bert, Sarah Klinglesmith, Amanda Elbert, and Rebecca 
Bartlett.  In addition, I want to thank Ken Elbert and Jon 

(Continued on page 7, see “Elbert”) 
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     EDITOR’S NOTE 
    by Jan Wilt 
 

T ime is slipping away, Bill Harvey 
has only a few months left as Master 
of Suburban Lodge, and in my opin-
ion he has done one of the best jobs 

as Master.   We are getting close to the end of the season 
for the Fish Fry.  Thanksgiving is just around the corner.  I 
cannot believe that this year has went so fast.  I hope you 
enjoy this version of the newsletter and I do wish more 
people would have decided to get the newsletter on line 
and down load it in full color from our website.  We are 
really trying to reduce the cost of mailing the newsletter 
and so far we have only had a little over 25 people agree to 
not have the newsletter mailed to them.  We were really 
hoping for about 100 or more which would have reduced 
our cost drastically.  If you have a computer you can easily 
download the newsletter from our website and you can just 
read it, save it to your hard drive and print it out in full  
color.  Believe me the newsletter looks a lot better in color.  
  

 
Elbert for staying at the Hotel and assisting with our secu-
rity. 
 

Michaela Reams was installed as Worthy Advisor 
on July 22nd, and has had a busy term since then.   On Au-
gust 23rd we prepared and served dinner to Suburban 
Lodge. On September 12th we served our annual “9/11" 
dinner for the firemen, police personnel, and EMS in our 
area. In addition, we continue to work every other Saturday 
at the fish fry.  On September 22nd and 23rd we attended the 
Kentucky Rainbow Leadership Conference in Elizabeth-
town.   We look forward to all the other activities included 
in Michaela’s term. 
 

In Rainbow Love, 
Aunt Rose Flamm 

(Continued from page 6) 
 Suburban 740 Newsletter 

 

Sponsored by Suburban Masonic Lodge 
#740 F&AM and published bi-monthly.  All 
members and friends are invited to submit 

items of interest for publication. 
Please send copy on or prior to the 3rd 

Thursday of January, March, May, July, Sep-
tember and November to:  Jan Wilt-Editor  

or email to 
jdwilt@insightbb.com  

 
Newsletter due dates for 2007 

 
by midnight on: 

November 15 
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 October 2007   
   
      1 DeMolay Meeting                                                        7:30PM 
      2 Hall Association Meeting                                            6:30PM 
      4 Lodge Meeting                                                             7:30PM 
      5 Southern Star (Installation) Dinner 6:30PM             7:30PM 
      6 Fish Fry                                                   10:00AM to 8:00PM 
      8 Rainbow Meeting                                                        7:30PM 
      9 Social Club Meeting                                                    7:00PM 
     11 Lodge Meeting                                                            7:30PM 
     13 Fish Fry                                                10:00AM to 8:00PM 
     15 DeMolay Meeting    7:30PM  
     16 OES Southern Star  Refreshments 6:15PM 7:30PM   
     18 Lodge Meeting     7:30PM 
     19 Southern Star Social Club    Pot Luck  6:30PM 
     20 FISH FRY                           10:00 AM to  8:00PM
  
     22 Rainbow Meeting     7:30PM 
     23 York Rite Meeting    7:30PM 
     25    Lodge Meeting                                                         7:30PM 
     27 FISH FRY                                              10:00 AM to 8:00PM 
   

 November  2007  
 
         1 Lodge Meeting    7:30PM  
         3 FISH FRY                            10:00AM to 8:00PM 
         5  DeMolay Meeting                   7:00PM  
  

 6 Hall Association Meeting    6:30PM 
         8 Lodge Meeting     7:30PM 
       10 FISH FRY                          10:00 AM to 8:00PM 
       12 Rainbow Meeting     7:30PM 
      13 Social Club Meeting                    7:30PM 
      15 Lodge Meeting     7:30PM 
      17 FISH FRY                           10:00 AM to 8:00PM

  

      19 DeMolay Meeting     7:00PM   
      20 OES Southern Star               Refreshments After    7:30PM 
      22 Thanksgiving Day Lodge Dark    
      23 Southern Star Social Club Pot Luck   6:30PM 
      24 LAST FISH FRY of the Season          10:00 AM to 8:00PM 
      26 Rainbow Meeting      7:30PM 
      27 York Rite Meeting      7:30PM 
      29 FAMILY NIGHT BRING A DESSERT   6:30PM 
        
       

 December 2007 
 
       1 OES FISH FRY           10:00AM TO 8:00PM 
       3 DeMolay Meeting    7:30PM 
       4 Hall Association Meeting   6:30PM 
       6 Lodge Meeting    7:30PM 
      10 Rainbow Meeting                                                       7:30PM 
      11 Social Club Meeting                   7:00PM 
      13 Lodge Meeting    7:30PM 
      17 DeMolay Meeting    7:30AM 

Master Mason Degree 8-23-07 
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ROWLAND’S RAMBLINGS 
VOLUME XV I I   Number 3 by JOE ROWLAND P.M. 

me. 

The A Model had a starter, but batteries were six 
volt and primitive, and sometimes didn’t hold a charge 
very long, so the car also had a crank to turn the motor 
over if it became necessary. I sometimes made it neces-
sary, even if it wasn=t necessary. It had a crank that stuck 
in a hole under the radiator that was connected to the mo-
tor All you had to do was give it a strong twist, and the 
motor would usually start. Sometimes it took three or four 
tries to get it started. I took great pleasure in stalling the 
engine right in the middle of town, grabbing the crank, 
hopping out, and cranking the engine to get it started 
again. I liked to have people stop and watch to see if I got 
it started. Sometimes this would hold up a car or two be-
hind me, but that just made it more fun. After it started I 
would hop in, wave to everybody, and go rattling off.  

You just could=t have more fun for nineteen 
cents a gallon for gasoline. Of course, I used the cheapest 
grade, because it made the car backfire better. It didn’t 
have gauges, so I had to stick a stick down into the gas 
tank to see how much gas was in it. I always liked to do 
this in public too. And I loved to make a show of shifting 
the gear shift lever with my foot. Not everybody could do 
that. 

There was no speedometer, but I told everybody 
it had two gears ---- high and fly, and offered to take them 
for a ride to prove it. The only takers were my friends who 
didn’t care about mud or bugs, or people looking at them 
like they were crazy. I wanted to paint it purple, and call it 
“The Purple People Eater,” but there was nothing to paint. 
I wanted to put a sign on it saying, AFree Taxi for Girls,@ 
but there was no place to hang the sign. Of course, there 
was no way to lock it, but nobody would have been stupid 
enough to steal the AMonster@ anyway.   

But I didn’t care what they called it. It was beau-
tiful to me, and I had created it all by myself. But I 
couldn=t drive it at night; because it didn’t have head-
lights or taillights. And when I parked it at night I had to 
take the cushions in the house in case it rained. You got a 
sore bottom bouncing around on the rough roads without 
cushions in the barrels. But I wouldn’t have traded it for a 
Cadillac.  

I created that monster for about thirty dollars. 
Today that’s enough to buy about half a tank of gas. The 
good old days are gone forever. How sad! 

      joerowland@insightbb.com 

  

 

 When I was a teenager, 
like all teenagers, then and now, I 
was car crazy. I knew the name and 
the year of every vehicle on the road. 
Of course, there were only a few 
automobile manufacturers in those 
days, Ford, Chevrolet and Chrysler 
being the biggies. Like most kids, I 

could tell the make and the year of an automobile from 
half a mile away. Also like all kids in the late 1930s and 
early 1940s, I didn’t own one. But that didn’t keep me 
from wanting one. I just had to figure some way to get my 
own wheels.  

But my plans were interrupted when World War 
II came along, and I went into the Marine Corps right af-
ter graduation from high school. When I came out after 
the war was over I was still car crazy, and now I did 
something about it. I bought a 1930 Model A Ford, for the 
huge sum of twenty-five dollars. It had been wrecked, and 
looked terrible. The fenders and body were all banged up, 
and most of the window glass was broken or missing, but 
it ran good, and that was all I needed.  

I took the entire body off: -- doors, fenders, run-
ning boards, hood, and windshield. I even took the seats 
out. All I had left was the motor and running gear, the 
frame, and the wheels. It had 19 inch wheels on the front 
and 21 inch wheels on the back. I cut a 55-gallon metal 
barrel in half, cut the side out of each half, bolted them to 
the frame, and put a cushion in each half barrel. Bingo! I 
had two seats to sit on. 

I attached a piece of plywood to the frame in 
front of each seat to put my feet on, and I had the coolest 
vehicle in all creation.  It was noisy, the exhaust fumes 
were smelly, it got you dirty, and it was great fun. Bugs 
coming at you at fifty miles per hour without a windshield 
taught me to keep my mouth shut when I drove. The roar 
of the uncovered, engine made it almost impossible to talk 
while driving. But all those were minor details. That was a 
fabulous car --- one of a kind --- a real eye popper.  I 
sometimes even drove it in the rain, just so people would 
stare and shake their heads in disbelief at the idiot roaring 
by in a monstrosity that slung mud everywhere. All my 
friends wanted to ride in the barrel seats, but. I couldn=t 
get many girls to ride in it, especially after a rain. I 
learned how to make it backfire, and it sounded just like a 
gunshot. That was a real attention getter. And in a small 
town in Harlan County, Kentucky the police didn’t bother 
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Hello everyone, my term as Associate Matron is 
almost over.  We had election of officer’s Tuesday night 
and I was elected as Worthy Matron.  I want to thank eve-
ryone for their support during the last three years and thank 
you for your confidence in me.  Southern Star will have 
Open Installation of Officers on Friday, October 5, 2007, 
we will eat at 6:30 PM and the Installation starts at 7:30 
PM.  Amanda and Jon Elbert had a very good term as Wor-
thy Matron and Worthy Patron. 
 

We have several people that were sick during the 
last month.  Jon Elbert had his gall bladder removed and 
John Perry also had surgery.  Also we found out Tuesday 
night that Dottie Metcalf had back surgery around the first 
of the month.  We wish each and every one of them a 
speedy recovery. 
 

Grand Chapter is fast approaching, and our own 
Sister Debbie Ballinger will be installed as Worthy Grand 
Matron.  Installation will be Saturday, October 20, 2007 
and will start around 1:30 PM.  Debbie, we all wish you 
good luck and we know you will have a great year and we 
wish you safe travels, we know Angels will be watching 
over you. 
 

We are very proud of the members of Southern 
Star, Sister Jo Vest, was appointed as Grand Martha, and 
we know she will do a great job, Sister Jo is very proficient 
in everything she does.  Brother Bob Vest did an out-
standing job, as Deputy Grand Patron during this last year. 
 

In Star Love 
Myra Curry 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We meet on Fridays nights after our Eastern Star 
meeting, it is potluck and we eat at 6:30 PM, there is a 
short meeting afterwards, 
 

We will not have a meeting in October due to 
Grand Chapter.  Grand Chapter starts on Thursday, Octo-
ber 17th and ends on Saturday, October 20th. 
 

During the year we donate to charities and have a 
scholarship program to help students with their tuition for 
collage.  I want to thank every one for their support and I 
encourage every one to attend the meetings. 
 
Thank you for your support over the years. 
 

Myra Curry , 
President 
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          Address Changes 

 
  Ruby Botkins     Deborah England   
  4915 Charlestown Road    5614 Axelridge Road                              
   New Albany IN     Louisville KY 40216  
  
  Joy Fron                          Linda Lewis 
  180 Masonic Home Drive #104         7008 Top Walnut Court 
  Masonic Home  KY  40041               Louisville KY 40229 
 
  Sadie Poole     Virginia Bell 
  2100 Greentree North Apt. 30 A   11 Wagon Tail 
  Clarksville  IN  47219    Louisville  KY  40216 
 
  Virginia Denton     Rosalee Edington 
  8728 Lough Drive    4410 Wisteria Lane 
  Louisville   KY  40291    Louisville  KY  40218 
 
  Jane Hallinan     Frances Stiles (effective 9/1/07) 
  1155 Eastern Pkwy  Room 70   4734 Brownsboro Garden Dr. 
  Louisville  KY     Louisville  KY  40241 
 
  Carrie Bennett     Cathie Williamson 
  Christopher East     7107 Watson Lane 
  Browns Lane     Louisville  KY  40272 
     Members that have passed away 
 
  Sister Mary Preston  Flossie Evelyn Vaughn           Wilma Denton 
  Passed May 31, 2006  Passed February 28, 2007           Passed March 19, 2007 
 
      New Members 
 
  Charlotte Ekart, initiated March 20, 2007   Greg Bartlett initiated 7/17/07 
  11805 Garden Grove Way    5611 Charleswood Place 
  Jeffersontown KY  40299    Louisville  KY  40229 
  

Affiliations  
    

  Sherry Feldpausch    Marie Evans 
  16806 Winding View Trail   309 Clarkson School Road 
  Fisherville KY  40023    Clarkson KY  42726 
  From Acacia Chapter #46   from Caneyville Chapter #26 
 

Re-instated      
 
  Thelma Cheatham    Alma McCoy 
  3916 So 2nd Street    399 Wilsonville Heights Dr. 
  Louisville  KY  40214    Fisherville  KY  40023 
  From Purity Chapter #116 
                         Continued on page 14 see" Demits” 
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Continued from page 13 
 
 
Demits  Granted to:  Sister Ramona Osting Hawkins and Sister Joyce Motley 
 
Remember our young men and women that are serving our country in the Armed Forces.  It is because of their efforts that 
we are able to enjoy our beautiful order.  Remember our sick and bereaved with a card or phone call, you never know how 
much it can mean.  Please let us know if you are sick and in the hospital, if you change your address, and share any good 
news you may have.  We will try to let every one know your joys and concerns. 
 
PLEASE SEND IN YOUR 2006 DUES.  Your 2006 dues were due prior to July 31, 2006.  Please pay your dues to avoid 
suspension.  Dues are $23.90 per year and we have several members that are 2 years behind in their dues and they face sus-
pension in July 2007.  If you are having problems that we are unaware of please contact me at (502) 267-6616, and we 
can make arrangements for payment. 
 

In Star Love, 
Rick Ballinger, Secretary 

(502) 267-6616 
e-mail-richard.ballinger@insightbb.com 

Southern Star Chapter #154 
Officers 2007-08 

  
  Worthy Matron -Myra Curry        Marshal-Mattie Collins 
  Worthy Patron-Mike Shuffitt        Organist-Linda Miracle (Pro tem) 
  Assoc. Matron-Jessica Olges        Adah-Rosie Savage 
  Assoc. Patron- Bill Harvey        Ruth-Janet Riddle 
  Secretary-Rick Ballinger         Esther-Sara Stone 
  Treasurer-Bob Vest         Martha -Karen Harvey 
  Conductress-Jo Vest         Electa-Rose Flamm 
  Assoc. Conductress-Gail Perry        Warder -Louise Whitlow 
  Chaplain-John Perry         Sentinel-Jack  Flamm 
 

    Standing Committees 
 

      Finance               Relief 
  Jessica Olges*            Janet Riddle* 
  Mike Shuffitt            Sara Stone 
  John Perry           Gail Perry 
 
     Ways&Means            Proficiency 
  Jo Vest*             Bob Vest* 
  All Officers            Rosie Savage 
               Mike Shuffitt 
 
    Examining         Sickness and Distress 
  Karen Harvey*           Jessica Olges* 
  Jo Vest            All Members 
  Rick Ballinger 
 

(Continued on page 13) 
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     Paraphernalia                             Special Events 
 
  Mike Shuffitt*        Jessica Olges* 
  Bill Harvey        Karen Harvey 
  Gail Perry      
 
    Instructor       Calling Committee 
 
  Jo Vest         Lucy Murphy* 
             Dottie Metcalfe 
 
   Prompter       Rainbow Board 
 
  Theresa Whitlow        To be announced 
 
Please keep this as a reminder of who our leaders are for this year and support them as they lead our 
Chapter to the best year ever. 

(Continued from page 12) 
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ANDANDANDAND    

LORRAINE RAINBOW GIRLS LORRAINE RAINBOW GIRLS LORRAINE RAINBOW GIRLS LORRAINE RAINBOW GIRLS     

WISH YOU A SAFE HALLOWEEN AND A HAPPY THANKSGIVINGWISH YOU A SAFE HALLOWEEN AND A HAPPY THANKSGIVINGWISH YOU A SAFE HALLOWEEN AND A HAPPY THANKSGIVINGWISH YOU A SAFE HALLOWEEN AND A HAPPY THANKSGIVING    
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